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From |Acura Parts, Service & Technical Division, Campaign Administration

Subject |Stop Sale/Safety Recall: 2006 RSX Brake Master Vacuum Leak

DATE: June 12, 2013

TO: All Acura Sales, Service & Parts Managers and Personnel
FROM: Acura Parts, Service & Technical Division, Campaign Administration

RE: Stop Sale/Safety Recall: 2006 RSX Brake Master Vacuum Leak

On June 12, 2013, Acura will notify NHTSA of a Stop Sale order and Safety Recall for some 2006 RSX units. Any used
units in dealer stock must be repaired per S/B 13-025: Safety Recall: Brake Booster Looses Vacuum prior to sale. On or
after June 13, 2013, refer to VIN Inquiry status to determine which units in your inventory are affected.

Note: Affected vehicles should not be sold until the repair has been completed. Should an unrepaired vehicle cause any
injury or damage because of the required recall repair, the dealership will be solely responsible to the damaged party,
and will be required to defend and indemnify Acura for any resulting claims.

Basic Problem
During manufacturing, a small number of brake booster bodies may have been produced out of specification, allowing
small gaps to form, leading to vacuum leaks.

The Repair
All affected vehicles require inspection of the brake booster body. Those exhibiting an offset greater than 75mm will be
replaced. Acura expects fewer than 10 percent of all vehicles will require brake booster replacement.

Service Bulletin

In support of this recall, S/B 13-025 will be posted to ISIS on June 13, 2013, It will include parts, tools, repair, and
warranty information related to the campaign. Make sure that all steps in the bulletin are followed to ensure a successful
repair.

Parts Information

Parts to perform this recall are available through controlled parts order; a valid, affected VIN will be required to obtain a
counter-measured booster body.

Warranty and Repair Information
Warranty and repair information are detailed in S/B 13-025, which will be posted to ISIS on June 13, 2013.

Client Notification
Acura expects to begin client notification in mid July 2013.

As always, please be sure to check iN VIN status to determine if a particular vehicle is eligible for this recall.
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